Graduate Coordinator Meeting Minutes
Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, January 25, 2012
Graduate Coordinators Present:   Jan Baker, Holly Branthoover, Claire Dandeneau, Sharon Deckert, David Downing, David Ferguson, Linda Hall, Richard Hoch, Chris Janicak, Greg Kenning, Joe Kovaleski, Krish Krishnan, David LaPorte, Yu-Ju Kuo,  Crystal Machado, Jamie Martin, Jeanine Mazak-Kahne, Mark McGowan, Alida Merlo, Phil Neusius, Linda Norris, Shannon Phaneuf, Dave Piper, Jen Roberts, David Stein, Todd Thompson, Sarah Wheeler
Graduate School Staff present:  Brenda Boal, Hilliary Creely, Frank DeStefano, Lori Harkleroad, Timothy Mack, Shari Robertson, Autumn Shannon, Paula Stossel
I. Meeting called to order by Dr. Timothy Mack, Dean, School of Graduate Studies and Research

II. Approval of minutes from last meeting (November 30, 2011)
The meeting minutes from the November 30th, 2011, were approved by the group.
III. Assistantships & Admissions Categories – Mrs. Paula Stossel, Assistant Dean for Administration
· Mrs. Stossel distributed to and reviewed with the coordinators present the draft Graduate Assistantship Assignments sheet, noting that the SGSR will require one form for each GA, but that the form can contain the same info for each GA in a given department.  As there has been growing interest in the “work” the graduate assistants do in their positions with respect to each of the collective bargaining agreements in effect at the University, it is now necessary for there to be current and complete assistantship assignments on file for each GA. 
·  She asked the group to further review the form and relay to her any feedback.
· Mrs. Stossel noted that the GA agreement is being condensed to one page.  The terms of the agreement have not changed, but the language has been simplified.  
· Other notes from this discussion included:
· Students on probation cannot be on an assistantship.
· Changes are allowing for assistantships to be offered to students that have applied even if they have not yet been admitted to a program.
· The SGSR is currently working on an electronic process to simplify and streamline the assistantship procedure.
· On the topic of admissions categories, Mrs. Stossel noted that the SGSR would be taking the previously discussed proposal of reducing the number of graduate admissions categories to two to the University-Wide Graduate Committee for approval. 
IV. Updates from Dr. Hilliary Creely, Assistant Dean for Research
· Dr. Creely updated the group on the status of the e-theses process as well as thesis and dissertation binding options available.
· Dr. Creely also introduced Ms. Brenda Boal, the administrative assistant hired in November, who works primarily with theses and dissertations and Hobson’s Connect.
V. Graduate Scholars Forum – Dr. Shari Robertson, Dean’s Associate
· Dr. Robertson discussed the planning of the Second Annual Graduate Scholars Forum to be held during Research Week, on Wednesday, April 4th.  She asked those present to consider serving as judges and also to encourage students to submit their scholarly efforts, noting that all forms of scholarship are welcome and appreciated.

VI. Marketing Update – Mr. Frank DeStefano
· Mr. DeStefano shared a handout depicting all forms of marketing media being used by the SGSR over the last year and discussed that data with the group.
· Mr. DeStefano updated the group on the current status of the massive Hobson’s project.
· Various items relating to marketing and recruitment were brought forward by coordinators and discussed as a group.
· SGSR is hiring “tech savvy” graduate students to help departments with their departmental web pages, where site visitors are linked to beyond the landing page.

VII. Updates from Dean Mack
· Dr. Mack gave a quick overview, including:
· Drs. Mack and Robinson are currently working on edits to the Graduate Curriculum Handbook.
· IUP will be receiving Perceptive, an electronic routing software system, which will allow for several processes to be handled through electronic routing instead of through traditional paper-laden methods.
VIII. Adjournment
The January meeting of the Council of Graduate Coordinators was adjourned with the Doctoral Coordinators’ meeting begun thereafter.  The next meeting will be held on February 29, 2012, in the HUB, Susquehanna Room, with the Doctoral Coordinators’ meeting immediately following.  
